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February 15, 1992 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Region 1 
475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

Attention: Mr. Paul D. Swetland, Chief 
Industrial Applications Section 
Division of Radiation Safety 
and Safeguard 

Subject: License No. 37-28518-01 

Michael Baker Jr., Inc. 
Airport Office Park, Building 3 
420 Rouser Road 
Coraopolis, Pennsylvania 15108 

(412) 269-4600 
FAX (412) 269-2048 

Routine Inspection No. 030-31690/91-01 
Notice of Violation January 22, 1992 

Dear Sir: 

This will respond to each item of instruction listed in Appendix A, 
Notice of Violation, as requested. 

1. Mr. Larry K. McKinney, P.E. is designated as Radiation Safety 
Officer and has served in this capacity since Mr. Saylor 
resigned employment with the company. Mr. McKinney attended 
Troxler Electronics Laboratories, Inc. nuclear gauge training 
course on January 16, 1992 as discussed with Mr. Richard 
Gibson. A copy of Mr. McKinney's Troxler Training Certificate 
was faxed to Mr. Gibson on January 28, 1992 upon receipt. 

2. In the event a change in the Radiation Safety Officer 
designated under the license is made, notification to the 
USNRC of the change will be the responsibility of the current 
individual named Radiation Safety Officer in the license. This 
person is, we believe, most aware of the NRC requirements and 
importance of providing notification. 

3. Compliance, we believe, occurred when Mr. McKinney assumed the 
responsibility of the Radiation Safety Officer at the time Mr. 
Saylor left the company, since there has been continuity of 
the activities and role provided by an RSO. Mr. McKinney had 
received radiation safety training from Seamans Nuclear 
Corporation in 1986 and has by education knowledge of nuclear 
physics and health considerations. The inspection found the 
equipment to be stored, tracked and serviced to NRC 
requirements. As noted, Mr. McKinney, also received Troxler 
gauge training as requested by the NRC. 
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We regret the notification oversight to the NRC and commit to 
immediate notification in the event the Radiation Safety Officer is 
changed in the future. Please advised if any additional assistance 
or information is needed in regard to the above. 

Sincerely yours, 

MICHAEL BAKER, JR., INC. 
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